ANC 6A Transportation and Public Space Committee Meeting Minutes

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G St NE)

March 26, 2007

I. Mr. Mahmud called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm. 

a. Committee members present: Victor McKoy, Lance Brown, Warner Sterling, Diane Hoover, Sean Lovitt, Claire Rodriguez, Omar Mahmud (Chair)
b. Committee members absent: Jennifer Flather, DeLania Hardy, Marlon Smoker
c. Also in attendance was ANC 6A Commissioner David Holmes.

II. Committee members introduced themselves.

III. Community Comment
a. Mr. Mahmud motioned that we add to the agenda a proposed letter from ANC 6A regarding planning for next year’s National Marathon, particularly with respect to planning for changes to public transit routes and street closures.  Mr. Lovitt also expressed support for such an idea.
b. The motion passed without objection.

IV. New Business

a. Proposed Department of Parks and Recreation Dog Park Regulations

i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee of the ANC’s earlier request that a decision on the new proposed regulations be postponed until our ANC can submit comments. The Department of Parks and Recreation agreed and has given an additional 45 days for comment. 

ii. ANC 3C has passed a resolution regarding the new dog park regulations proposed by DPR (attached) and Commissioner Schultheiss has asked that our committee evaluate ANC 3C’s motion to decide whether our ANC should propose something similar.
iii. Mr. Sterling motioned that we encourage ANC 6A to adopt a resolution similar to the one ANC 3C adopted and point out specific flaws in the new regulations where possible. 

iv. Mr. Brown suggested the ANC should provide as much input as possible up front.

v. Commissioner Holmes suggested the ANC not limit the issue to providing public spaces for dogs alone since children should also be a focus.

vi. The motion passed without objection.

vii. Recommendation: Adopt resolution similar in form to that of ANC 3C regarding new proposed dog park regulations.  Per his earlier agreement, Mr. Schultheiss is to draft the resolution on behalf of ANC 6A.
b. Parking on public space at Horace & Dickie's
i. Ms. Hoover reported that neighbors of Horace and Dickie’s are frustrated because the sidewalk is often blocked by delivery trucks and customer cars, forcing residents to walk into the street.  Ms. Hoover provided the committee with pictures demonstrating the illegal parking activity neighbors have complained about.

ii. Ms. Hoover would like to see action taken to restrict illegal parking at this business.
iii. Mr. McKoy explained that the sidewalk in the area is quite large and the majority of delivery trucks are parking on the sidewalk to avoid causing traffic interruptions.  In his assessment, there is ample space for pedestrians to still use the sidewalks.  Additionally, Mr. McKoy points out that the delivery trucks residents complain of are only parked on the sidewalk momentarily.
iv. After much discussion ensued regarding ideas for preventing this illegal parking problem, Ms. Hoover motioned that our committee recommend the ANC send a letter to DPW and DDOT (copying Commander Groomes and Horace and Dickie’s) regarding illegal parking on public space in front of Horace & Dickie’s, and requesting city officials explore changing parking restrictions nearby to allow parking for commercial vehicles during certain limited hours.
v. Mr. Mahmud volunteered to write the letter.

vi. The motion passed without objection.

vii. Recommendation: Send letter to DPW and DDOT (copying Commander Groomes and Horace and Dickie’s) regarding illegal parking on public space in front of Horace & Dickie’s, and requesting city officials explore changing parking restrictions nearby to allow parking for commercial vehicles during certain limited hours.
c. DDOT Driveway Parking Pilot Program
i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee DDOT proposed a pilot program in Georgetown that would allow residents to park in front of their own driveways.
ii. DDOT forwarded information on this program to Commissioner Fengler.  Mr. Fengler has asked our committee to evaluate the program and decide whether our ANC should request to be included.
iii. After discussion ensued, Mr. Brown motioned that we take no action on this issue.
iv. The motion passed without objection.
d. Director Emeka Moneme of DDOT to attend May ANC meeting (begin discussion issues/questions to raise with the director)
i. Mr. Mahmud would like to think of a variety of issues that the Transportation Committee can present. He will serve as the point person for collecting this information. 

ii. Mr. McKoy would like to follow up on a request that the contract for the streetscape project include rodent abatement. 

1. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee he has received indication from Karina Ricks of DDOT that this would be included in the standard bid contracts, although there was no clear schedule for when construction would start. 

2. Mr. Mahmud volunteered to send an e-mail to Ms. Ricks asking about this issue. If her response did not seem to address the issue, the committee would bring it up with Director Moneme at the May ANC meeting. 

iii. Mr. Mahmud will be sending an e-mail with the committee’s initial concerns to committee members and will request feedback.
e. Mr. Mahmud motioned that the committee recommend the ANC send a letter to the Department of Transportation, the Washington Metropolitan Area Transportation Association, the Department of Public Works, the Metropolitan Police Department, and the National Marathon race organizers thanking all for bringing the marathon to our ANC, and expressing various concerns for next year’s planning.

i. Chief among our concerns are improved notice of street closures and interruptions to public transit service.
ii. Discussion ensued and some ideas were proposed for next year:

a. Signage at bus stops along effected routes at least one week ahead of time.
b. A one page information sheet for police officers working along the marathon route to ensure all are instituting the same street closure procedures.
c. A mailing to residents about the marathon and possible disruptions, similar to what was done for residents in Adams Morgan.

iii. Mr. McKoy commented that this year was better than the previous year.

iv. Ms. Hoover mentioned that MPD did an excellent job directing traffic.
v. Mr. Mahmud suggested that this letter would be broad and followed up four to five months before the next race with more specific suggestions. 

vi. Mr. Lovitt agreed to draft the letter. 

vii. The motion passed without objection.

viii. Recommendation: Send  letter to DDOT, WMATA, DPW, MPD, and the National Marathon race organizers thanking all for bringing the marathon to our ANC, and expressing various concerns for next year’s planning.
V. Updates

a. H Street Transportation Management
i. Mr. McKoy provided a report to the committee on the transportation demand management meeting he held along with Commissioner Schultheiss, Ms. Hardy and Ms. Hoover.  Topics included:
1. Improved H Street bus service.
2. Additional parking for patrons of H Street businesses.  Parking lots exist at Murray's Grocery store at 6th and H, Auto Zone, empty lot at 14th and Maryland Ave and Hechinger Mall.
3. Dual Parking Meters on the corners of the streets adjacent to H Street in the entertainment district during construction on H Street.
4. Funds generated from the dual parking meters being designated for the proposed H Street Shuttles

5. Ms. Hardy will have a co-worker that has been involved in similar projects present a presentation to the committee.

6. Obtain residential zoned parking that will be enforced until 12 pm for all streets adjacent to the entertainment district of H Street.
7. Finish gathering signatures for a traffic calming study for 13th Street NE.
ii. Mr. Mahmud commented that the blue buses used by the Georgetown Connection service may be available for our ANC’s proposed Union Station to H Street route since Circulator service has now been extended to Georgetown.  He, however, noted the Georgetown Connection buses were run by the Georgetown Business Improvement District, and that it would be difficult to implement a similar service for H Street since no BID is currently in place.
1. Mr. Mahmud agreed to explore finding out if DDOT and the “mini-BID” currently run by Joe Englert and other businesses on H Street would be interested in procuring the former Georgetown Connection buses for H Street.

2. Committee members expressed support for this idea. 

iii. The committee discussed the possibility of using the lots of Auto Zone and the area behind Murray’s as after-hour parking for patrons of H Street businesses.
b. 901 10th Street NE (owner built non-compliant curb cut and parking pad on public space)
i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee DDOT has fined the developer for a non-compliant driveway.  He believes the fine was due to the driveway’s width, but he’s not sure since the ANC has not received official word from DDOT on the action taken.
ii. Commissioner Fengler has brought this issue up with Director Moneme, and is still waiting to hear whether the ANC’s appeal of the curb cut is being considered.
iii. In its current configuration, the curb cut removes all parking along the street from the corner of 10th and G Streets NE to the end of the owner’s property line along G Street.
c. SMD Captains
i. Mr. Mahmud explained the idea behind the SMD captains initiative.  Captains will be given a list of reportable conditions and contact city officials when service is required.  Mr. Mahmud will track these city service requests and our committee will decide whether it recommends the ANC take further action.
ii. Mr. Mahmud distributed a list of reportable conditions he drafted (attached).

iii. Mr. Brown agreed to edit the proposed list and turn it into a workable flyer for use by residents and SMD Captains.
iv. Discussion ensued and committee members expressed concern about not having a systematic way of notifying residents about complaints/violations that would be reported to the city.
1. In particular, Mr. Mahmud expressed concern about a perception that SMD Captains would be making pre-conceived judgments about certain residents if they notified some residents and not others before forwarding a complaint to the city.
v. Mr. Brown motioned that we table this specific issue until next meeting.  Mr. Mahmud expressed agreement, but offered that we move forward with preparing the reportable conditions list and tracking spreadsheet in the meantime.
vi. The motion passed without objection.

VI. Assign Tasks/Duties for Committee Members
a. Mr. Lovitt will write a letter re: National Marathon planning for next year.
b. Mr. Mahmud will write a letter re: Horace and Dickie’s parking.
c. Mr. Brown will review the SMD Captain reportable conditions list and return a final draft to the committee via email.
d. Commissioner Schultheiss will draft a resolution re: proposed dog park regulations.
e. Mr. Mahmud will collect suggested questions for Director Moneme.

VII. Additional Community Comment – None.
VIII. Adjourn meeting at 8:45
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ANC3c Resolution No. 2007-0xx
Resolution Regarding the Proposed Amendment to the DC Municipal Regulations Concerning the Establishment of Dog Exercise Areas
WHEREAS the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) has published in the DC Register proposed amendments to Chapter 7 of Title 19 (Amusements, Parks and Recreation) (June 2001) of the District of Columbia Municipal Regulations concerning the establishment of Dog Exercise Areas (DEA) pursuant to DC Code § 8-1808.01; and 

WHEREAS ANC3C has previously passed resolutions supporting the legislation authorizing DPR to establish dog parks in District parks and has supported the establishment of a dog park in ANC 3C at the 39th and Newark Street Park; and

WHEREAS fenced DEAs allow greater safety for children, dog owners, and non-dog owners as well as provide needed exercise for dogs and build community relationships among dog owners; and

WHEREAS the proposed rules contain restrictions that would preclude any DEAs from being established in the District:
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that ANC3C finds that the draft rules do not reflect and are contrary to the intent of the authorizing legislation and would have the effect of frustrating, rather than furthering the goal of creating dog parks; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that ANC 3C urges DPR to reconsider these rules; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that ANC3C requests that the rules and regulations be developed in a manner consistent with the purpose of the law – to provide for the establishment of DEAs, not obstruct them – and should be drafted with input from community members who will be using and maintaining the parks; and  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that ANC3C requests that said revised regulations be published for public comment no later than September 1, 2007; and
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that ANC3C requests that the comment period be extended on additional 30 days after the final DPR public briefings on the draft regulations; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that if the comment period for the currently proposed regulations is extended beyond April 2, 2007, this ANC reserves the right to revise and extend its comments on the proposed regulations within any comment deadline as extended by DPR; and

BE IT RESOLVED that the Chair, or her designee, and Commissioner Reeves are authorized to represent ANC 3C on this matter.

Attested by                                                          Chair, on March XX, 2007




Nancy J. MacWood

This resolution was approved by a vote of X-0 on March 19, 2007 at a public meeting of ANC 3C at which a quorum (5 of 9 commissioners) was present. 
ANC 6A SMD Captains
The following is a list of conditions SMD Captains should keep a look out for.

Public Safety - Unsafe conditions such as:

Illegal dumping in public spaces (particularly alleys)

Areas in need of better lighting or light bulb replacement

Malfunctioning street lights

Abandoned vehicles

Unsecured vacant housing or construction sites

Rodent control

Dead animal removal

Leaky fire hydrants

Graffiti removal

Grass and weed mowing

Litter can service or repair

Sidewalk repair

Sanitation infrastructure repair (e.g. clogged or blocked sewage drains)

Tree maintenance (dead or downed trees, and large branches)

Transportation – Unsafe conditions such as:

Downed or missing traffic signs

Malfunctioning traffic signals

Potholes (major sinkholes that pose an immediate threat should be called in) or other unsafe road conditions in streets and alleys

Illegal use of public spaces (parking on sidewalks, curb cuts and driveways that don’t lead to garages, utility boxes installed on public space, etc.)

Excessive trash on public space like in alleys, and in front of residences and businesses (the front yard area is public space even though most think it is private property)

Zoning – Other community concerns such as:

Illegal construction (improper or missing permits)

Non-conforming uses (e.g. boarding house or hotel operating in an R4 residential zone absent a variance)

Vacant buildings (please report to Heather Scott of the ED&Z Committee at rochescott@comcast.net)

The idea is to identify all conditions that prevent our ANC from being as safe, clean and enjoyable as possible.

In most cases, the first step is to contact the citywide service request center at 727-1000 or online at www.dc.gov.

